
                                                                                              J.M.J. 
                                                                                April 9, 2021 
Dear Parent(s)/Guardians, 

 As we navigate cautiously through the Third Trimester, I ask that you make note of the following: 

1-  A special word of appreciation to those of you who responded to Father Babowitch’s request to enroll  
     your child(ren) for the coming school year (by April 16th).  This information  will facilitate the ordering  
     of books, arrangement of homerooms/teachers, etc. (If you will be moving or transferring your  

           child(ren), please let us know the name of the school and we will prepare the necessary paperwork for  
           you.  This “notification of a transfer” includes our Pre-K and Kindergarten children because you may  
           have made other plans for them since the recent registration. This is important because we will  
           then be able to inform those families on our waiting lists. TY! 

      2-  We strongly encourage all new coaches, assistant coaches, parents/guardians, etc. to apply for free PA  
            Criminal Record and Child Abuse Clearances if you plan on being a volunteer or chaperone at any  
            time.  They are free and good for 5 years. In the Fall, the state will be overwhelmed with applications,  
            so NOW is the time! 

      3-  Also, we ask that you please: 
a) Check out the information and necessary forms regarding our Summer CARES Program which 

will be posted on the school website as of 4/9/21. No Camp Calvary again this Summer.  
            b)  Continue to catch daily updates on the school website, particularly prayer intentions. 
            c)  Close out any school fees as soon as possible. ALL tuition and fees must be paid to participate in  
                 Moving Up Day and Graduation and to receive report cards and yearbooks. 
            d)  The Grade 5 Class Mass scheduled for April 11, will not take place but you are encouraged to  
                 attend at your convenience or live-stream the Mass.  This particular Sunday is “Divine Mercy  
                 Sunday” and this feast is the result of the visions experienced by Saint Faustina, a Polish nun. Jesus  
                 appeared to her and asked that she spread devotion to His mercy. His message to her and us is that  
                 His capacity for mercy far outweighs our capacity for sin.  
            e)  If you have not ordered a Yearbook and wish to do so, please let us know ASAP as the proofs will  
                 be mailed out soon. TY! 
             
            In closing, we appreciate your attention to the above and hope you are reading the attachments on the 
website. Thank you for your consistent support and encouragement. I am especially and personally grateful 
for your Mass cards, prayers, and kind thoughts over the recent passing of my Dad. All were most comforting.  
Please be assured that you and your families are in our prayers. Do not hesitate to call if we can help you in 
any way. Stay safe and strong!  

                                                                                                                                         With warm regards, 

                                                                                                                                         Sister Mildred 


